Hungary’s Statement - Argentina, UPR 14th Session, 22 October 2012
Thank you Madam President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Argentina to this UPR process and wishes to congratulate for the advances made by the country in the implementation of the recommendations of the first UPR cycle in particular in the field of the rights of persons with disabilities.
We commend the efforts of Argentina regarding the improvement of prison conditions, the reduction of overcrowding at the federal level and the decrease in inmate violence. However, inadequate conditions of detention and lack of separation of accused and convicted inmates as well as first-time and repeat offenders is a concern to us. Therefore, we recommend continuing with the improvement of conditions in all prisons and detention facilities to ensure compliance with international standards, including the United Nations Standard Minimum Rules for the Treatment of Prisoners.

Combating torture is a daunting task in all countries. Hungary welcomes the submission of the bill to establish a national mechanism for the prevention of torture, and would like to have more information on the planned date of its final adoption and implementation. Similarly we would appreciate more information on the number of cases and convictions of allegations of torture and other ill-treatment and would welcome sharing further best practices with the Council and its mechanisms.
Finally Madam President, we believe that statelessness is a preventable obstacle to the full enjoyment of human rights. We noted that Argentina is a party to many international instruments in this field but not to the 1961 Convention on the Reduction of Statelessness. We would kindly ask the distinguished delegation of Argentine to shed light on the reasons why this particular convention hasn’t been ratified yet and would recommend doing so. 
Thank you Madam President.

